## Ormstown resident turns 99



Janet Wylie celebrated 99th her birthday September 19 at her residence in the Centre d'Acceuil in Ormstown. Ms. Wylie was born in Scotland and came to Canada when she was 21 with a friend. She married and settled in Hemmingford and later lived in Franklin. Her descendants include two daughters, Brenda Steele of Rockburn and Kay Cleland Hemmingford, as well as seven grandchildren and eight great grandchildren. According to Ms. Wylie's daughter, Brenda, her mother still enjoys good health and the presence of friends and family, who joined her to celebrate her birthday.

(photo provided)

## Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

## DIFD

GALEY, Stella (née Herdman) - Passed away at age 93 at the Anna Laberge Hospital on Saturday, September 20, 2008. Beloved wife of the late Omar Galey. Dearest mother of Maureen (Robidoux) and Shirley (Campbell). Loving Grandma Sta of 7 grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren. No viewing or service according to Mom's wishes. Donations may be made to the Canadian Cancer Society or Anna Laberge Hospital. Rest in peace, Mom. We will miss you.

WELBURN, Lisa - In Huntingdon on September 28, 2008 passed away Mrs. Lisa Welburn aged 29 years. Dear daughter of Howard Kenneth Welburn and Lois Collins Welburn. She leaves to mourn her children Tyler, Van and Peyton, her sister Tonya and her brother Darryl, nieces, nephews and many relatives and friends. Visitation will be held at Kelly G.S. Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon Tuesday, September 30 from 2 to 4 and from 7 to 9 p.m. and Wednesday, October 1 from 10 a.m. A funeral service will take place at St-Andrew's Presbyterian Church in Huntingdon on Wednesday, October 1 at 11 a.m.

## CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Leslie Thornton wishes to express their sincere thanks to Dr. Lemieux and Dr. Hebert. The nursing staff for their excellent kind care at the Huntingdon County Hospital. For relatives, friends and neighbours for their kind support. The beautiful flowers, donations, phone calls, sympathy cards and visits. A special thanks to Kenny Harrigan for his weekly visits. All is very much appreciated.

Rita and family, The Thornton family

Thank you to our families, friends and neighbours for joining us to celebrate our birthdays. Also thanks to the band, the extra musicians and singers, the table dancers, corn roasters and for all the cards and gifts. It was a party we'll reminisce about for a long time.

Brian and Trudy Feeny